Rikki (Rosemarie) Quay

California USA

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

Thank you for opening this well needed inquiry.  I am married to an American and have been in the USA for around 17 years now.  My husband and I moved to Australia about 3 years ago because I missed my home.  We only stayed for 2 years because we found it a lot harder to start a business there and were not making money so we had to leave and return to the USA where we live presently and have started a new business which is doing well.

I am going to apply for American Citizenship next year (I have to wait until then because I was out of the country for 2 years) and realize that I can do this without losing my Australian Citizenship, so what I am really concerned about is losing any Australian rights, for example voting etc.

Even though I am married to an American and living in America, I am still interested in my homeland and what is happening over there.  I think Australians living overseas all need the comfort of knowing that they still have Australian rights.

Yours faithfully,

Rikki Quay
